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DATE:   March 23, 2015 
 
TO:  Mayor and Council Members 
 
FROM:   Kimberlee Kovach, Chair, Municipal Civil Service Commission 
 
SUBJECT: Recommendation for Commission Compensation  
 
On behalf of the City of Austin Municipal Civil Service Commissioners, we write this letter to 
inform the Mayor and Council that, following the adoption of the Commission’s proposed rules, 
we have conducted our first few hearings. We are also writing to ask that Council compensate 
Commissioners for conducting Appeal Hearings. We do not seek compensation for business 
meetings, but only for the actual hearings held.  The need for such compensation was 
anticipated and is specifically provided for in Article IX, Section 2(D), City Code.   
 
In accordance with the City Charter and Code sections that established the Commission, our 
responsibilities include the creation and implementation of a Civil Service System.   Since our 
appointment in May of 2013, we met on numerous occasions to draft, edit and finalize the 
entire Civil Service System.  The Commission has established Rules for all matters concerning 
employment, ranging from hiring to dismissal.  The Rules also contain the provisions for the 
entire hearing process, serving to guide both the aggrieved employee and the departments 
through the difficult process of resolving employment disputes.    
 
As we embarked upon conducting the Appeal Hearings, it became apparent that a great deal of 
time was spent in the hearing process. Considering both prior hearing history and the hearing 
rules, it is necessary to allocate an entire day for the presentation of each case, including 
evidence, arguments, deliberations, decision-making then drafting, executing, and announcing 
the final decision. In addition, the Commission has hearings scheduled through August 2015, 
which, if this trend continues, will require Commissioners to commit to additional full days for 
Appeal Hearings.   
 
Unlike other boards and commissions which meet only for a few hours during the evening on a 
monthly or quarterly basis, the Commissioners will hold daylong hearings several times a month, 
during typical workday hours.  The hearings must be held during the day, given their expected 
length. As most of the Commissioners are employed full time, days spent in hearings will result 
in significant lost income.  Compensation is a reasonable response to this situation, serving to 
assure the continued interest and dedication of qualified Commission members both now and 
for future appointments. It should also be noted that Hearing Officers under the old grievance 
process were compensated per hearing.   
 
We appreciate your consideration of our request and have attached a Commission approved 
Recommendation.   


